
Australia Day 

Barbecue at 

Friends for Lunch 

The aroma of sizzling sausages, ris-

soles, bacon and eggs wafted through 

the air at lunchtime on Australia Day, 

2021, as the soup kitchen initiative, ‘Friends for Lunch’, geared up 

for a mouth-watering barbecue. 

Manning the grill was Ken, 

while Megan and team served 

up a mix of delicious salads and 

Tanya put together perfectly 

portioned pavlovas. Visitors and 

volunteers spread out under the 

trees on the lawn and enjoyed 

the hearty meal, cool breeze 

and warm conversation—while, 

of course, maintaining social 

distance! 

The Buzz 

We are thrilled you have picked up a copy of “the Buzz”. The last 

year has shown us just how important it is to be a community and 

keep in touch with each other through hard times and restrictions. 

“the Buzz” hopes to bring you snippets of news from around the 

parish and keep you up to date with what’s going on in the All 

Saints community. We would love to have you participate, share 

your news and pictures and help keep up the community spirit! 
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New Ideas for a New Year! 



Do you have news or 

ideas about what you 

would like published 

here? We would love 

to hear from you.  

Call or text  

Diana (0408439513)  

or  

Naomi  

Bishop Murray visited us on January the 31st, 

which was also celebrated as Vocations Sunday. It 

was a time of reflection about God’s call in our lives 

and our response to it. Jane led the congregation 

with music and apt, thought-provoking hymns.  

Margaret and Michael 

(below) have joined us    

recently, but are al-

ready lending a hand 

and getting involved  

Bishop Murray’s Visit 

A  

Covid-safe 

Cuppa 
In these Covid times our church is doing its 

part to stay safe and look out for one another. 

As peculiar as it is to fellowship 1.5 metres 

from each other, we have been sitting apart, 

cleaning our hands and following Covid      

protocol, albeit with several helpful remind-

ers! Thankfully it doesn’t make the tea any less 

appetizing or the conversation any less lively! 


